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1. Contact Takata: 
- Dealers must contact Takata/XPO once every 2 weeks to schedule BULK and SINGLE recall airbag component 

shipments.   
o Email:  SCFieldAction.14305@xpo.com   
o Phone:  210-250-5079 

 
- Takata/XPO will select the return type (bulk or single) based on the shipping quantities (LTL or FedEx PRP), and will 

supply the dealer with the proper shipping documentation.   
o If Takata instructs you to return the recall airbag components as a BULK SHIPMENT, please follow the 

instructions outlined below. 
o If Takata instructs you to return the recall airbag components as a SINGLE SHIPMENT, please follow the 

2. Stacking: 
Place the recall airbag components neatly on a pallet, 
and securely shrink-wrap them to the pallet. 
 
Note:  The total height of the pallet and boxes 
cannot exceed 60 inches. 

 

3. Labeling: 
Securely attach the following labels on each 
side of the shrink-wrapped pallet.  

o Class 9 Label  
o UN3268 Safety Device * 
o OVERPACK USED * 

*You can print these labels on letter  
size white paper, using Microsoft Word.  

 

4. Questions/Concerns: 
For any other questions or concerns, please contact the WPRC:  AirbagReturns@bmwna.com 

NOTE:  The information outlined in this document pertains to dealers within the Contiguous 48 States.  

Dealers in Puerto Rico, the Hawaiian Islands, and Alaska CANNOT follow the shipping instructions outlined in this document; they 
MUST contact the following Takata USA representative(s) directly, once every 2 weeks, for shipping instructions:  
 

-   Dealers in Puerto Rico, please contact:  Juan.Armstrong@craneww.com  
-   Dealers in the Hawaiian Islands, please contact:  Becky.Argyropoulos@craneww.com 

 Please make sure to include the required completed Hawaiian Hazardous Materials Shipping Certificate. 
-   Dealers in Alaska, please contact :  SCTakataRestraints_International@xpo.com  

 Important:  please be aware that there is an underscore ( _ ) in the above Alaska email address, 
between the words “Restraints” and “International”. 

 Or call the Alaskan Representative; Armando Gonzales at 210-250-5039. 


